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PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION OF OREGON 
INTEROFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

DATE: 
TO: 
FROM: 

January 19, 2023 
Bryan Conway through Marc Hellman and Matt Muldoon 
Bret Stevens 

SUBJECT: Replacement Sheets of Portland General Electric (PGE or Company), 
Effective January 19, 2023 
Second Supplemental Filing of Advice No. 22-35, Annual Update Tariff 

In Order No. 22-427 (Order) entered November 1, 2022, and Corrected Order No. 22-436 
entered November 3, 2022, in Docket No. UE 402, the Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
(Commission) adopted a comprehensive stipulation on all issues associated with PGE’s 2023 
Annual Power Cost Update Tariff (AUT).  These rates were approved with an effective date of 
January 1, 2023.  After the rates were put into effect, the Company discovered a typographical 
error in the posted tariff sheets.  In the Fourteenth Revision of Sheet No. 7-3 and the Ninth 
Revision of Sheet No. 7-4, the summation of the time of use rates were not updated from their 
previous versions.  Customers were billed the correct amounts as the billing system does not use 
these sums, but instead the individual components of the sum – which were correct.  The 
replacement sheets in the second supplemental filing corrects this mistake.  As there is no 
effective change in rates, Staff does not have concerns about this filing. 

Staff has reviewed the Supplemental Filing and finds the mistake was corrected.  The 
checks and analytic tasks required to affirm the accuracy of the tariff sheets were: 

• Confirm the sums given in the updated tariff sheets add up to the correct value.

• Confirm that any other sums given in the tariff sheet were also correct.

• Confirm that components of sums are correct.
Staff utilized the provided original work papers and discussions with the Company on 
January 5, 2023, to verify the accuracy of the tariff sheets. 
Staff recommends that an acknowledgement letter be sent, and the tariff sheets as 
currently filed be allowed to go into effect for service rendered on and after January 19, 
2023.  Further, Staff asks that this supplemental filing, be treated as compliance filings 
to Order 22-427 and Order 22-436.  The Company agrees with Staff’s approach to 
these materials. 


